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֢ᴯ   Ȼ 

 

► 2024/25 ‎ ḓ ᵿ ͤ ᾤ Ỗ Ϥ Ῑ 

  

ӢṮ Мї ҏᾼ ᵫȲӐ֮ủ ἤ☼ ♄ ⇔Ὼ ═ ϱсȲ ӱ Б Ϥ

2024/25☼ ủ ȴ֪ױȲῂ ֢ꜜӇ Ȳ ֻ Ϣ’ ╟Ȳ Ṯ☼ цẔ҃ẻᵮ

╬ȴ 

 

ᾓ 

ӢṮ Мїᾼ ӱȲẻᵮ Ӑᾼủ ἤ☼ ◖ ἤᴍиѩếеӴ ☼ ד

Ϥ ᶁБϱсᴟ Ѭӂȴ☼ ᾼ ֿᴞ ц ד ḇ∟Ϸ Ởϱсȴ 

 

ủ ἤ☼ ꜟ  

ὔ ╬☼ᴩἤ  цҏ Ẇ ȴӦὑ ╥ ᾼ֮ѠȲ֪ױ ╬ − ὔ

Ϣ ϢП ᾼ ᴖ ȴ ӢṮ Мї∂ Ғ Ṯ☼ ╟Ȳѿ ủ ἤ☼

ᾼ ȴ ϢЂֽẐ Ȳ נ ☼ ꜟ ѿҒ Ϣ’ ȴ Бὑ 2024 ד 10

ѣ 18ѡׄ Ӣ ד ꜟ ȴ 

 

⇔ ᾼ ҵ ╟ 

֯Ӑ☼ ủ ḕщⱢἬצ Ӣ֯ὂ ∟ ⇔ Ȳѿ ᵑ ȴױ ҵ

╟ ═ ᴟ ӢṮ Мї ῀Ӑ֮☼ ♄ ⇔֫ ẞ Ѭӂᾼ ȴⱢṮѦ☼ цẔ҃ẻ

ᵮ ╬ ᾼ Ȳ Ӣֽҏ ȲЛ ╥ᵡצẻᵮ ╬ Ȳ Л ֫ ϱ ȴӔ ֮

⇔ ╥ϫи ᾼȴ ὑ ד2025 1 ѣ 15ѡ֣ Ӣ♆ ɦ ῶɧȴӦ ד2025 1ѣ 16

ѡ Ȳ   ІЅḕщҏ ϱ › ⇔ Ȳ ц ɦ נּ ῶɧȲṳӻ ѻԉ ▲Ȳ᾿

ᴟҫᴩ ῀ȴ 

 

Ẕ҃ Ṯ ╟ 

Ӣ’═ Ϣȳњ ế ӢȲ Ṯ☼ цẔ҃ẻᵮ ╬ȴ Ӣ ’═

њ ӢȲ ᵍ ȳЀế ȷ њϚӎᶫᴆȲ ṿӣ ế ѬѿӔ Ѡᾎ♃њȷӉ

Ἠ₂ ӣ Г Ѐ Ȳ᷂ӣ ᾼ Г ὑצ ệᶃ вȲẔ∟ Ἁ♃њȴ 

Ӣ֯ẞ е ֮Ѡȳ ӻ ЏẓἨ֯Ϣֵ ᾼ֮Ѡ Ẉ ҵּדЀ ȴ ҏ ẻ

ᵮ ╬ Ȳ ϱҵּדЀ ȲЛ ϱ Ȳ ᵍ›ἏϢֵ ᾼ֮ѠȲṳ Ḗנ ȴӔ Ẉ

Ѐ ϫи ȲҔ╗֯Ẉ Ѐ ›ц ϯЀ ∟’═њ Ӣȴ  

 
 

 

ׄ Ⱥ 

 

  

 

 

ד2025 1ѣ 14ѡ 
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Circular No.: 2024/25-131                    14 January 2025 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Measures against  Arrival  of  the  2024 / 25  Influenza  Season in Hong Kong 

 

According to the latest circular issued by the Centre for Health Protection (CHP), the local seasonal influenza 

activity has continued to increase recently, indicating that Hong Kong has entered the 2024/25 influenza season. 

The community should heighten vigilance and take proper personal protection measures against influenza and 

other respiratory infections. 

 

Recent situation 

The surveillance data of the CHP showed that both weekly percentage of respiratory specimens tested positive for  

seasonal influenza viruses and influenza-associated admission rate in public hospitals exceeded their baseline 

threshold. The weekly number of institutional influenza-like illness outbreaks reported to the CHP has also 

increased after the Christmas and New Year holidays.  

 

Seasonal influenza vaccination 

Young children are prone to influenza infection and its complications. As schools are collective assembly places, 

infectious diseases such as influenza and other respiratory infections could be easily spread among people through 

their daily contacts. In this regard, the CHP urges us to reinforce preventive measures in schools. High-risk 

groups, such as children, are also urged to receive seasonal influenza vaccination as early as possible for enhanced 

personal protection. Our school has arranged such vaccination on 18 October 2024. 

 

Additional measure on temperature monitoring 

Our school will actively check the body temperature of all students every day during this influenza season when 

they arrive at school so as to identify students with fever. This additional measure should continue until the local 

influenza activity returns to the baseline level informed by the CHP. To prevent outbreaks of influenza and other 

respiratory infections, it is of prime importance that children with fever, regardless of the presence of respiratory 

symptoms, should not be allowed to attend school. It is also important to measure and record students’ body 

temperature properly. In this connection, the monthly “Temperature Record Sheet” will be issued to each 

student on 15 January 2025. Starting from 16 January 2025, parents should record their children’s 

temperature daily and sign on the record sheet until further notice. The record sheet should be returned to 

school staff/class teacher for checking. 

 

Other precautionary measures 

We will continue to advise students to maintain personal, hand and environmental hygiene against influenza and 

other respiratory infections. Students are suggested to maintain hand hygiene, avoid touching their eyes, mouth 

and nose; wash their hands with liquid soap and water properly whenever they are possibly contaminated; cover 

the nose and mouth with tissue paper when sneezing or coughing; dispose of soiled tissue paper properly into a 

lidded rubbish bin, and wash their hands thoroughly afterwards. 

 

Students should also wear a surgical mask when staying at crowded places, such as taking public transportation. 

They should wear a surgical mask when having respiratory symptoms, refrain from attending classes at school, 

avoid going to crowded places and seek medical advice promptly. Masks should be worn properly, including 

performing hand hygiene before wearing and after removing a mask.  

 

Thank you for your attention! 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tam Kwok Hin 

Principal 

 


